
     

 
 

Weekly Bulletin 

26.02.2021 

Message from the Headteacher….. 

  

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Further to the Prime Minister’s announcement earlier in the week, we are 
very excited that our students will be returning for face to face learning 
from Monday 8th March.  The government have stated that students are 
required to be offered rapid-result lateral flow device (LFD) tests to check 
for asymptomatic cases of coronavirus (COVID-19) before they return to 
the school site. 

In order to manage the safe return of students we will be phasing their 
return as follows: 

Monday 8th March – Year 11 and Sixth Form 

Tuesday 9th March – Years 9 & 10 

Thursday 11th March – Years 7 & 8  

The in-school provision will still be open for those vulnerable pupils and the 
children of critical workers who have been attending.  This will continue 
until their year group returns for face to face learning. 

Due to the logistics of testing, students in Year 10 to 13 will be offered 
testing in the community prior to coming in to school.  Years 7 to 9 will 
have their first test in school, all subject to consent.  Testing is not 
mandatory, but is strongly recommended by the government. 

The plan will be as follows: 

Students will be offered three LFD tests, three-to-five days apart initially, 
and will be provided with home tests thereafter for twice weekly 
asymptomatic testing.   

Years 10 to 13 will be offered a community test by the Local Authority 
(Essex County Council) between Thursday 4th and Sunday 7th March.  Year 
9 will have their first lateral flow test in school on Friday 5th March and 
Years 7 & 8 will have their first test on Wednesday 10th March in school.  
Students in Years 7 to 9 will be given a time slot to come in to school for 
their test, and will return home straight afterwards. 

 
 

 

 

 



Message from the Headteacher…..(continued) 

 
The government guidance is that students should be offered 3 tests, to facilitate their return to school, and the 
second test for Years 11 to 13 will be Monday 8th March in school.  Years 9 and 10 will receive their second test on 
Tuesday 9th March in school and Years 7 & 8 will receive their second test on Monday 15th March in school. 

Years 11 to 13 will have their third test in school on Thursday 11th March and Years 10 to 9 will have their third test 
in school on Friday 12th March and Years 7 & 8 will have their third test in school on Thursday 18th March. 

Community Testing 

1st Test for Years 10 to 13 between Thursday 4th and Sunday 7th March. 

In-school Testing 

Monday 8th March 2nd Test - Years 11 to 13 

Tuesday 9th March 2nd Test - Years 9 and 10 

Wednesday 10th March 1st Test - Years 7 & 8 

Thursday 11th March 3rd Test - Years 11 to 13 

Friday 12th March  3rd Test - Years 9 and 10 

Monday 15th March 2nd Test - Years 7 & 8 

Thursday 18th March 3rd Test - Years 7 & 8 

 

Further details regarding the return to school and testing will be communicated to parents and carers on Monday 
1st March. 

Following the three initial LFD tests, pupils will be offered home testing kits to conduct LFD tests twice per week. If 
your child takes part in these tests, results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace, either online or by telephone, 
and should also be shared with the school. 

If your child tests negative in the LFD tests, they can continue to attend school, unless they start to display symptoms 
of coronavirus. 

If your child receives a positive LFD test result, they should begin to self-isolate immediately, and book a confirmatory 
polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test which can be done at an NHS testing site, or via a home PCR test. In rare 
circumstances where your child cannot obtain a PCR test from a testing site, the school has a small supply. Please get 
in touch with the school office if you think you cannot access a testing site or order a home testing kit. 

We appreciate all of your efforts made to conduct these tests, and thank you for your ongoing support in helping to 
create a safer school environment for our community. 

We want to reassure you that the school has implemented a number of protective measures to keep your child safe 
upon their return to the school site. We have updated our risk assessment to reflect any changes in circumstances 
pertaining to the full return of pupils, and will communicate any future changes to you as and when we make them. 

We fully appreciate that students may be feeling anxious about returning to school, and the Pastoral Team have 
prepared a separate Wellbeing Bulletin, which will be sent out on Monday, with resources and guidance for 
students. 



INSET / Non-pupil Day 

The scheduled INSET / Non-Pupil Day, Wednesday 10th March will be postponed until later in the academic year, so 
we can focus on getting the students back into school. 

Thank you for your continued support during this tough time. We appreciate your efforts, and we look forward to 
welcoming back all of our pupils. 

If you have any queries, please get in touch via email admin@boswells-school.com. 

 
Best wishes, 
  

 
Steve Mansell 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
Postponed March 10th - INSET Day / Non-pupil Day  
Monday 29th March to Friday 9th April – Easter Holidays 
Monday 3rd May – Bank Holiday Monday 
Monday 31st May – Bank Holiday Monday 
 
Keeping up to speed 
 
As well as our website, you can keep up to speed with everything that is happening at the school by following us on 
Twitter (@BoswellsSchool) or on our Facebook page (The Boswells School Official). You can also sign up to receive 
our press and media releases direct to your email address. This service is free of charge and can be accessed by 
emailing boswellsnews@gmail.com and asking to be added to the distribution list.  

  

mailto:admin@boswells-school.com
https://twitter.com/boswellsschool?lang=en
https://www.facebook.com/TheBoswellsSchool/
mailto:boswellsnews@gmail.com


 

Attendance 
 
Please remember you are required to call The Boswells School absence line every day your child is absent by 8.30am, 
unless pre-authorised absence or COVID related AND you have informed us you are self-isolating following a positive 
test OR in quarantine after returning to the UK.   

Attendance will need to see evidence of a test result – either to show a child is positive and authorised to be off 
school and subsequently a negative result to enable them to return to school.   

ABSENCE LINE: 01245 264451 Press 1 or via Email: attendance@boswells-school.com 

 

Department for Education coronavirus (COVID-19) helpline 
 
The Department for Education coronavirus (COVID-19) helpline is available to answer questions about coronavirus 
(COVID-19) relating to education and children’s social care. Staff, parents and young people can contact this helpline 
by calling:  

Phone: 0800 046 8687 

Opening hours:  

Monday to Friday from 8am to 6pm 
Saturday to Sunday from 10am to 4pm 
 

 

 

  

mailto:attendance@boswells-school.com


 Whole School Challengers of the Week 

 

 

 

Presentation Events 

Unfortunately, we were unable to hold our annual presentation evening at Chelmsford Cathedral this year, but 
presentation events took place on Wednesday 10th February for all award winners via Microsoft Teams instead. 

If you would like to watch the recordings of the events, they are available here: 

Year 8, 9 & 11 

Year 12 & Special Prizes 

Year 10 

  

https://youtu.be/FuJ02quCUkI
https://youtu.be/_WH1yMoYQEw
https://youtu.be/pQ3P7V9L-rI


 

 

National Storytelling Week 
 

At ARU we explore storytelling in all its forms. Stories are powerful. They help us understand 

each other and the world around us. A well-told story can have social impact, change beliefs and 

behaviour. Most of all, they give our lives texture and warmth. Telling stories is what makes us 

human. 

 

Explore and celebrate the importance of storytelling with our staff and students. 
  



 

The Boswells School House 
System 
Congratulations to Bronte House – 
Weekly Winners before Half Term 

 

 

 

  



 



 



 

 
Anglia Ruskin University (ARU) are proud to be launching our annual competition in support of National Storytelling 
Week.  Students between the ages of 16 - 18 are encouraged to share a story that takes no more than 3 minutes to 
read, watch or listen to; celebrating storytelling in all of its forms!   

Students can create a short story, poetry, music, spoken word, film, photography, graphic novels, animation, illustration 
and more.  Keep it short, keep it simple, but make it powerful.  The deadline for submission is 12pm Saturday 17th April 
2021.  

Entries to the competition will be looked at by our very own academics within ARU, and prizes will be won, and are as 
follows: 

£100 for the winner, 2 x £50 for 2 runners-up, a specially designed certificate, and accolade to add to their CV and 
coverage across social media. 

 We encourage students to participate in National Storytelling Week and showcase their creativity! 

For more information and how to apply 

https://aru.ac.uk/arts-humanities-and-social-sciences/national-storytelling-week?utm_source=storytelling&utm_medium=redirect&utm_campaign=storytellingweek&_cldee=cHBlQGJvc3dlbGxzLXNjaG9vbC5jb20%3d&recipientid=contact-f659d6af575ce41180dd005056a57719-109c6ed5318e4c74a864a4dbc3b8b995&esid=324a692a-836f-eb11-814c-005056a57719
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=ARU+logo&ufn=Anglia+Ruskin+University&stid=1ed66ecd-2fb6-6b31-395f-d2ee2c65a0a3&cbn=EntityAnswer&cbi=0&FORM=IARRTH

